To be confirmed on 9th January 2017
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 5th December 2016 

at the Barlow, Edgworth
Present: Councillor D Wild (in the Chair)

Councillors, P Birch, J Catterall, H Dowle and L Parker
Also present: G. Syddall (Clerk) and District Councillor C Rigby 

Apologies for Absence: Councillors D Appleby and A Dickenson  
7356  Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 7th November 2016, having been circulated, be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
7357 Matters Arising

It was noted that Bolton Mountain Rescue’s 50th anniversary will be in 2018, not 2017.
7358 Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
7359 Accounts
Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Zen Internet Ltd 

Broadband service


£    18.35   

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman Nov
£1380.70
Arbortec LLP


Tree felling



£  120.00
Vision ICT Ltd

Website hosting


£  138.00

The Barlow


Xmas lights refreshments

£    50.00

The Belmont Bull

Xmas lights refreshments

£    50.00

A Herd


November salary 


£  312.00
G Syddall


November salary


£  871.00
7360 Precept 2017-18

Resolved: That the Precept for 2017-18 be set at £28,310, including the grant element.
7361 Planning Applications

Resolved: That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning applications 10/16/1080, 10/16/1118 and 10/16/1128.
7362 Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications.
7363 Lancashire Best Kept Village Competition

It was noted that the Horticultural Society has received a legacy, and are considering carrying out some planting in the area. 

It was suggested that planting could be done in garden on High Street with the stocks, the triangular garden at four lane ends, on Green Arms Road near to Embankment Road, and in the planters outside St Anne’s Church.

It was noted that several thousand crocus bulbs have been planted around the Parish to commemorate the centenary of the Rotary.

It was agreed to ask BwD Council to repair and repair the gate to the children’s play area at the rear of the Barlow.
7364 Correspondence 
Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection and noted.
The Lengthsman was requested to tidy up trees at the WI garden on Horrocks Fold. 

The gentleman who had expressed an interest in a commemorative bench tol be advised that he may either sponsor a commemorative tree for the community orchard, or purchase a commemorative stone in the Methodist Church garden of remembrance.

Blackburn with Darwen Council to be requested to clear leaves on the pavement between the Barlow and the School.

A letter to be sent to Natural England congratulating them on their work to secure SSSI status for West Pennine Moors.
7365 Update on the Barlow

The drafting of a revised ECRC lease and collaborative working documents has almost been completed, and a meeting is to be held with all arms of the Charity to finalise these.
ECRC wish to extend their lease to include the grounds, but this is not acceptable.

The architects for the Heritage Lottery Fund bid have produced plans and provisional costings based on the brief, including the complete renovation of the Barlow, the woodland, playground improvements, car parking, and the provision of recreational facilities. The options will be presented to the public.

COMMENTS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED BY 

30th November 2016

10/16/1080
Erection of one detached dwelling at Plot 8, Victoria Mill, Station Road, Chapeltown

The Parish Council objects to this proposed development, on the grounds that: 


1. The site lies within the Green Belt, and there should be no further encroachment over and above what was previously considered to be an exceptional development on this site.
2. The inclusion of an additional dwelling on this site will lead to further traffic on Station Road and across the railway crossing.

                    
3 The proposal exacerbates the lack of provision for affordable housing on the site, and does not therefore meet local needs for housing in accordance with the Core Strategy
10/16/1118
Outline application for a single dwelling at 20 Overshores Road, Entwistle

The Parish Council objects to this proposed development, on the grounds that:


1. It is an intrusion into the Green Belt

2. It is an over-development of the site

3. It is out of keeping with the surrounding picturesque area

4. It will lead to additional traffic on a road which is not easily accessible
10/16/1128
Demolition of outbuildings to rear and construction of new porch at 293 Bolton Road, Edgworth

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development

Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 9th January 2017 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.
Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 9.05pm
